Malmesbury Medical Partnership

Malmesbury Patients Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting Monday 3rd October 2016
Present:       
Dave Grogan, Margaret Perrin, Georgina Carter, Diane Vincent. Jennifer Walker Denise Richards. Michael Lynch, Carl Hall, Frank Soden
Apologies; Ces Smith.  Miriam Nicholls, Elizabeth Cheshire, Marian Burfield, Roger Lee
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed; they were proposed by Frank Soden and seconded by Diane Vincent.

Chris Shields the lead pharmacist at Boots the Chemist kindly attended the meeting to answer any questions the PPG members had about the service the pharmacy provide.

A member asked Chris why they sell lots of different types of products which take up valuable space which could be used to increase the size of the pharmacy area to enable them to hold more stock .Chris agreed that the pharmacy area is too small to carry a large amount of stock and he has informed Boots on a number of occasions that the pharmacy area is too small for the volume of patients requiring prescriptions.

Chris informed the group that head office defines what retail products each shop sells and this area was out of his jurisdiction.
Chris informed the group that the NHS was reducing the amount they will remunerate pharmacies for specific drugs taken from the general pharmaceutical contract by £170 million, this is expected to come into effect in the New Year.

The group  were informed that it states on the prescription that the patients must wait four days before collecting their prescriptions, not every patient is aware of this 
as they do not always read the instructions on the prescriptions and they presume their prescription will be ready in two working days, which causes the pharmacy numerous problems especially if they don’t have the required medication in stock.

A group member asked if the pharmacy could use the numbering system used in both hospitals and shops as some patients especially the elderly find it difficult to stand in a cue for long periods of time waiting to hand in their prescriptions for processing, this system would allow these patients to be seated while waiting without loosing their place in the queue. Chris doesn’t know of any other pharmacy that offers this service. Margaret to Action 
Chris informed the members that on occasions the pharmacy may receive at two different times of the day part of a prescription from the doctor which delays the process.
The best time to collect a prescription is out of the main surgery hours, it was suggested that lunchtime is an ideal time to collect prescriptions.
Cont:
Surgery Updates:

Staffing:
Dave informed the group that two candidates had applied for the vacant position of GP at the surgery. Both applicants will be interviewed week commencing 7th October 2016
Flu clinics           

The group were informed that the letters were going to be sent out to patients inviting them for a flu vaccination within the next week or so. The surgery is also offering the shingles and pneumonia vaccinations this year to those who require them.

Centrifugal Machine:
The machine is up and running and is making a huge difference to the department. The machine is on loan at present to the surgery by the RUH and Dave informed the members that he could not imagine the surgery without this valuable piece of equipment.
Community Nurse 

The surgery has employed an additional Elderly Care nurse who will be working closely with elderly patients in their own home. Diane Payne the new community nurse commenced work in September.

Any other concerns:

Michael asked why he had rang the surgery  at 8.15 am only to find that there were no appointments left for that day.  Dave informed him that a number of patients have been turning up at the surgery when it opens at 8.00 am to book their appointment for the same day leaving fewer appointments available for those who ring the surgery. It is known that a few patients regularly turn up at the surgery at 8.00 to attain an appointment for the same day.

Water Fountain:
Denise asked if it would be possible to install a water fountain in the waiting room on the first floor. Dave informed her that the surgery was considering removing the water fountains from the public areas as they were being misused by some patients. 
The meeting concluded at 8.16pm

Next meeting 5th December 2016
